Stockton Sunday League © 2011

STOCKTON SUNDAY LEAGUE

F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League

Secretary: Ken Clark 28 Leicester Road Norton Stockton on Tees TS20 2RB  Tel: 07504 303153
MINUTES OF MEETING 12 October 2011
Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Mack  (Chairman ), A Close, K Steele, G Hewitson, D Overton, G Eastick
J Lambert, L Golightly, K D Clark (Secretary)
Apologies :  P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) John & Jean Johnson, H Oliver. 
The Chairman opened the meeting at 19-33 and welcomed all to the meeting, he thanks Peter Livingstone for standing in at the last meeting.   He advised all teams to make sure they have signed the sheet, as the League Secretary had forgotten the register.  He then handed over to the League Secretary for the minutes of the last meeting held on 3 August 2011, these had been posted on the website and the members agreed them as true record and they were signed by the Vice Chairman Peter Livingstone.  
August 2011 – Matters Arising
None
Charter Standard 

Charter Standard Secretaries Workshop held on the 28 August here at the Elm Tree Club with Andy Brown (Durham County Football Association) & Jamie Pover (North Riding County Football Association).  Twenty teams were represented and everything went off well.  For those teams that did not attend then they to make sure they organise a workshop to attend through there County F.A as the league will not arrange another workshop this season.  It is hoped to hold a First Aid course in the near future for those who need to renew their Club First Aider or to get somebody else qualified.
Secretaries Report & Correspondence   
Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists
Secretaries Report
Registrations:

These were a bit of a shambles and took longer to do as the majority of teams did not do what was asked and are still not doing which is to fill in part of the bottom section of the registration form with Name, Club and date of birth.  You will be surprised how quicker they are to do when that part is completed.  This also applies to Transfer Forms.

With regards to match day signings can I remind teams that they need to text in the player’s name, address including post code and also the Club before kick-off, you would be surprised what people actually text in.  Then you need to submit the registration along with the correct fee by 6 pm on a Tuesday.  Any team that fails to follow these instructions in future will be charged with misconduct.  Then when doing your match return please check if player has been registered or not, if not you can register the player before completing your match return.  This information was posted on the website but still teams are not doing correctly. Can I also say you need to text correct name no abbreviations as this causes problems when the registration form comes in and there is a different name or spelling of a name.  These details are sent to the County F.A’s more often than not before the form arrives.  Also this has led to players being registered twice, once with a shortened name and then with full name if team has entered, you should check and see if player has been registered before doing your match return.   

Transfers:

Teams are submitting Transfer Forms but some are not completed correctly with respect to cup competitions; please make sure you mark on the Transfer Form if a player has played in a cup match.  The website automatically sends me an email and the Club player has transferred too (if email address listed), so nobody should be caught out.  Match day transfers can be done providing all details have been completed and the details text in, you will not be able to do on-line return until the transfer has been updated on the website if the transferred player played that day. Then you need to submit the transfer along with the correct fee by 6 pm on a Tuesday.  

Fixtures:

These have been changing on a regular basis due to Teams asking for games off, County Cups, also changes to referee’s.  The website is being kept up to date so for the latest information please refer to the website any problems then get in touch.  There will be amendments to be made to fixtures for November due to Durham Sunday Cup and North Riding Challenge Cup.

Match Returns:

First couple of weeks I sent a text to teams to remind them to complete the on-line return by 6pm on the Tuesday.  Since then most weeks they have been completed but a few teams have been fined for completing in time.  If you have a problem getting it done in time because something crops up the please let me know asap, but not at 6 o’clock on a Tuesday night.  Over the last two weeks two teams have failed to submit the match return in time and have been fined accordingly.

Results on a Sunday:

Over the last couple of weeks HOME teams have become a little lax in texting in the result, I have often got a text message from the away team informing me of the result but not the home team, and also sometimes they have just put result on the website.  However with effect from this weekend if you submit the result via the website and it is done before 4 pm then there is no need to text the result as well.  

Caution & Dismissals:

Please note if a player receives 2 Yellow cards in a game you tick both yellow cards on the match return, do not also tick the Red card box as that is for Red cards only.  Again I get a notification if a player has been sent off and the website is automatically updated with the number of games suspended depending on the offence.  For 2 yellow cards it is  1 match ban and for a red card it automatically allocates three games, this may change to 2 games by the County F.A, if that is the case then please let me know and I will amend the website. 

Player Suspension:

Please note when a player is suspended and the games have been set up and the County F.A advised, then if for whatever reason a game does not take place then you must advise the County F.A accordingly (in writing) and give them the correct details of the changed match or matches, it is your responsibility to let the County F.A know of any changes.

Match Reports:

With the ability to add a match report through the website I would have liked to have seen more teams using this, there has been a couple of weeks when we have received no reports at all.  It does not have to be a long winded report as there is a restriction of 300 words.  When we get no reports it makes it difficult to write something for the Gazette & Northern Echo.  Again this week did not receive a single match report.

Referees Marks:

With reference to referees marks and the information issued on the guidance of marking it was stated that any mark of 55 or below would require a written report, this has not been happening and I have had to write to Clubs and ask for an explanation of the mark.  There is a Report on the website along with the Match Report for Teams to submit, it can be found in the section Club Reports.  In future if this directive is not followed then we will still write to teams and ask for the explanation but there will also be a fine sent at the same time for failing to carry out an instruction from the League.

John Jackson Memorial Trophy:

This is for the Premier Division only and will be played on a league basis, with each team playing each other once.  The top four sides will then contest the semi-finals with top team playing the fourth placed team and the second and third play each other.  The referee’s fee will be split between both Clubs as in Cup rounds, the games will be played over 90 minutes no extra time and the league will be ranked by points, goal difference then finally goals scored.  Fixtures for this start in November, already on the website, one changed due to a request for a postponement on the 13 November.

Bill Moss Memorial Trophy:

This will be discussed by the Management Committee tonight to see what format it will take and which divisions and/or Clubs will be involved.

Ian Gorman & Stephen Wells Memorial Trophies:

Just to advise that I made a mistake with the draws at the Fixtures meeting but nobody picked up the error, whereby we did too many draws for both competitions therefore in order to make sense of this three of the game played in the Ian Gorman have been moved to Round Three and we will complete the third round draw tonight.  Whilst in the Stephen Wells two games were moved to the second round whilst one tie that was drawn was not played Billingham Cowpen v The Swan as it was missed off the website in error yet neither team asked why the game had not been scheduled, therefore that game will be played on the next date, along with the rest of the second round ties.  

All England Sunday Cup:

Can we wish both South Bank & Rosegale good luck in the All England Cup this coming Sunday, South Bank are at Thornaby FC kick off 2 pm and Rosegale travel to Cumbria to play St Bees.

Friendly Matches:

We know these are being organised by teams who are free, this is not a problem providing you advise the County F.A and the League.  Jes is prepared to allocate a referee if we have one spare but if a league game requires a late replacement then Jes will use the referee if nobody else available.  The reason for informing the County F.A is twofold in that you will be covered by both the Public Liability and Player Insurance.

And Finally:

I am away from tomorrow and do not return until 31 October so there are a number of points to bear in mind, first point of contact is Jes Lambert who will be doing the Secretarial work but there is no need to worry as you can still use my number and my email address as Jes will have access to both.  Therefore for the next two Sundays 16th & 23rd any player registrations and transfers need to be sent to Jes not to League Secretary.  You will still text the details to my phone as normal so there is no change there, just make sure all details are text in.  Any fines that are due need to be paid to Jes as well during this time.  

Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

HANDBOOK CHANGES – Any changes had been updated on the website. 
TEAM OF THE MONTH – This had not been sorted will be given out next month.
MANAGER OF THE MONTH – New award sponsored by TiesPlanet .com, this is not costing the league anything at all.

September Winners were as follows:

Premier Division
Rosegale N & S.A F.C

Division One

Stockton West End F.C

Division Two

Roseworth Club F.C


Division Three
The Golden Jubilee F.C

CUP DRAWS - – Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy Third & Fourt Round and the Stephen Wells Memorial Trophy Second & Third Round draws were carried out.

ROLL CALL – Three Team missing:
Billingham Cowpen Club F.C, Port Clarence F.C & South Bank F.C
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

A reminder that Match Sheets should have been handed in tonight, if not thento avoid a fine they need to be into Jes Lambert by this Sunday. 
The League Secretary advised that the next meeting is scheduled for 23 November 2011, the website will notify if this meeting is to take place.  You will also need to check website for fixture changes and any information that I think you may require.
The Chairman thanked all for attending and he closed the meeting at 20-05.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     23 November 2011
Minutes of Meeting held on 12 October  2011

